Dear Rays

Mighty glad to hear from you. It will be a pleasure to see you on July 9. Why not bring your golf sticks along and play a round of golf on the 9th, which happens to fall on Saturday. We have a beautiful 18-hole golf course here at the Lawrence Country Club, and it would be a pleasure to have you make the rounds with me. We could go out either Saturday morning or Saturday afternoon, to suit your convenience as to when you get to town and when you leave. Let me hear from you whether you can make the contact.

I got a laugh out of Red Burt chiding you on your getting whipped for one of the directors of the Association. I would think that second in a field of four was pretty good. Frankly, I was tremendously surprised to see Red win the election, but I was glad to see him do it and that is why I gave you a little credit for it, because it is pretty tough for a fellow out that far to win the presidency unless he has a lot of pitching cooperation.

I can understand why your visits to Lawrence have not been as frequent as they had been heretofore. I knew of your activities in Acacia, and your some naturally would be the best magnets. But remember, we still like to see you.

With every good wish, I em

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach

FCASAH